BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES 

08 JUNE 2010
CALL TO ORDER BY WILLIAM T. WALSH

PRESENT William T. Walsh, Chairman, Peter C. Ryan, Vice Chairman, Michael A. Catalano, Member and Colleen M. Strapponi, Secretary.
Mr. Walsh motions to accept the minutes of the 25 May 2010 meeting, second Mr. Ryan.  The vote is unanimous.

NEW BUSINESS:

GRANT
Mr. Catalano advises the Board that the PHEP Grant application that the office applied for has been funded and the grant money should be received soon.
VNA CONTRACT
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the FY 2011 contract for the VNA has been unchanged from the FY 2010 contract.  Mr. Walsh expresses his appreciation to the VNA for their continued support and assistance.   Mr. Ryan motions to sign the FY2011 contracts with the VNA, second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.

WHEELABRATOR MILLBURY, INC.

Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the Wheelabrator Millbury, Inc. Tipping Fee Change effective 01 July 2010 will be $70.87 (currently $63.00).

FORECLOSED PROPERTIES

Mr. Walsh advises the Board the a draft copy of the Foreclosed/Abandoned Properties Regulations are available for their review and discussion at the next Board meeting.

BARN INSPECTIONS
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that Mr. Sullivan is in the process of inspecting the barns in the Town and will report to the Board upon completion.   Mr. Walsh advises the Board the a draft copy of the proposed Barn Regulations  are available for their review and discussion at the next Board meeting.

114 MAIN ST., BLACKSTONE, MA

Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the office has received a complaint about refuse on the property at 114 Main St., Blackstone, MA.  Mr. Walsh states that a certified letter was sent to the property owner ordering the clean up of the property within three (3) days from receipt.  Mr. Walsh will keep the Board advised of the progress of this matter.

45 COUNTY STREET

Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the office has received a complaint about refuse on the property at 45 County St., Blackstone, MA, (the old Polish Hall).  Mr. Walsh advises the Board that he performed a site inspection of the property and found no refuse or indication of habitation.

BILLS:
Mr. Ryan motions to pay the following bills:

Allied Waste Services – May 2010





$17,041.67

Waste Management – May 2010





$12,307.21

VNA June 2010







$565.84

Stephen Garabedian Inspections





$540.00

McZip Invoice #54451






$55.00

Second Mr. Catalano. The vote is unanimous.

Mr. Ryan motions to close the meeting, second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,

Colleen M. Strapponi

